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The Psychology Study Pool at Harvard


Dear Students,

You are invited to sign up for the Psychology Study Pool and participate in studies conducted by researchers in the Department of Psychology. You may be asked to participate in studies to earn Study Pool credits for a class you are taking, or you may also participate in studies for payment.

One important way to learn about Psychology from the inside is by participating in psychological studies. You can learn about how studies are done, why they take certain approaches, and what it is like to be the person being studied. By participating in our research studies, you also contribute to advancing the scientific understanding of human thought and behavior.
How do I sign up for the Study Pool to earn credits for my class?

If you do not have a Study Pool account, you need to create one.

1. Go to https://husp.sona-systems.com/.

2. Click the text at the bottom of this page that says "Request Account."

3. Enter your first and last names, your email address, and a User ID that you will use to log in.

4. If you need to earn Study Pool credits for a course, click the course you are taking.

5. Click “Request Account.”

After you create a Study Pool account, you will receive an email containing your Study Pool login information and a password that the system assigns to you. The first time you log in, you will be asked to complete a short screening survey. After you complete the survey, you can see descriptions of the available studies and sign up to participate.
If you already have a Study Pool account, please DO NOT create another one. (If you forgot your login information, send email to studypool@wjh.harvard.edu.)
1. Log into your Study Pool account.
2. Click “My Profile” or click the menu box [image: image2.wmf] and then click “My Profile.”
3. Scroll down the page and click “Change Courses.”
4. Click the course you are taking.
5. Click “Save Changes.”

6. Then click “Update.” 

When you sign up for a study, you will receive an email confirmation with your appointment date, time, and location and contact information for researchers in case you need to cancel.

To learn about the rules for participation, please go to the Study Pool Web site at http://studypool.wjh.harvard.edu/Home.html. 

What will I do in a Psychology study?

There are many different types of studies. For example, you might be asked to fill out questionnaires, to view videos, play games, interact with others in a group, or make judgments on a computer. Most studies range from 30 minutes to two hours and take place on the Cambridge campus or online. If you are participating in studies for course credit, you will earn one Study Pool credit for each hour of participation. 

When you arrive at a study, the researcher will describe the study to you, and you will have a chance to ask questions. If you wish to participate, you will be given a written explanation of the study and asked to sign it, indicating your consent to participate. Participation is always voluntary. Even after you have started participating in a study, you may tell the researcher at any time if you do not want to continue.

All studies are reviewed and approved in advance by the Harvard University Committee for the Use of Human Subjects. When you do participate in a study, the data is confidential and your name will not be stored with your data.

What do I need to bring to a study?

· The name of the study, the time, date and the location.
· Your Identity Code (a 5 or 6 digit number assigned to you when you created your account.
· Your Harvard University student ID.
· If you are under 18 years of age, bring a copy of your signed Parental Permission form.
Where do I go for a study? 

Most of our studies take place in William James Hall, 33 Kirkland Street in Cambridge. You can complete online studies from any location. Check the study confirmation email for the location for your study. It is very important to be on time to your appointments and to contact the researcher if you are running late or need to cancel. 
What happens if I cannot keep a study appointment?

You need to contact the researcher to cancel your appointment 24 hours in advance so other people may sign up for the study. Remember that researchers are expecting you to show up, so please be considerate.

If you miss an appointment and did not cancel it, you will be given an Unexcused No-Show. If you receive three Unexcused No-Shows, your account may be disabled.
Does participating in a Psychology study count towards my grade?

Your instructor will tell you if your participation counts towards your grade. If you do not want to participate in any studies, you may complete an alternative assignment.
How will my instructor know how many credits I have earned? 

When you create your Study Pool account and select your course(s) from the drop-down list, the software keeps track of your credits. Your instructor will receive a Credit Report at midterm and at the end of the semester from the Study Pool Coordinator. You can view your studies and credit history by clicking "My Schedule/Credits” in your Study Pool account.
Can I participate in studies for pay?

Yes. If you do not need to earn Study Pool credits or if you have earned the credits you need for your class, you may participate in studies for pay. Tell the researcher that you want to participate for pay before you start the study. For most studies, you may earn $10/hour or more depending on what you are asked to do. 
If I am under 18, can I participate in studies?

Before you sign up for studies, your parent or guardian must send a signed Parental Permission Form to the Study Pool office. You or your parents can download this form at http://studypool.wjh.harvard.edu/ParentalConsentForm.pdf.  Follow the directions on the form for returning it to the Study Pool office. You must also keep a copy to take to your studies. Even with parental permission, you may only sign up for studies that are for people under 18 years of age. 
Can I participate in studies if I am not a U.S. citizen or permanent resident?

Yes, you may participate in studies for credit or for payment in cash up to $100 per session. However, you need to get approval before you sign up for any study that pays over $100 per session or if payment is by check. 

If you still have questions, please contact the Study Pool Coordinator at studypool@wjh.harvard.edu.
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